]C M Transition to In-Person LLQP Examinations

Effective July 1, 2023

INSURANCE COUNCIL Posted June 6/23

OF MANITOBA

Effective July 1st, 2023, the Insurance Council of Manitoba (ICM) will be returning to providing in-person LLQP
examinations only, which is in line with some partner provincial jurisdictions, until such time that concerns regarding
the security and integrity of the online examination process can be addressed.

Eligible students may register for and take an in-person examination at an ICM approved Examination Center.

To enable this transition from on-line examinations, through Durham College, to in-person examinations, the on-line
registration option within the ICM’s registration portal will be discontinued effective June 15, 2023. Current
examination applicants in the on-line path may continue to write their exam(s) through Durham College up to and
including June 30, 2023. However, examination applicants will not be authorized to schedule on-line examinations
with Durham College as of July 1, 2023 and after.

The mandate of the Council is to act in the public interest to protect Manitoba consumers of insurance products, and
to regulate all licensees, agents, brokers, sellers of incidental insurance (ISl) and adjusters to ensure standards are
maintained for public protection. Part of these standards are to ensure the educational qualifications have been met
by an examination applicant. The integrity of the education that is provided through a provincial examination format is
of utmost importance in this process. The ICM is constantly striving to improve the security and integrity of all of the
examinations, and we hope to return to virtual examinations once that integrity has been restored.
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